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Loa Town Planning & Zoning	February 6, 2025

[bookmark: _Hlk147227747]Roll call: (chairman) is absent, Derek Woolsey is present, Kori Brown is absent, Gray Hansen is absent, Barbara Tewell is present, Brage Greenhalgh is present, Chris Olsen - town council representative is present, Michelle Brian is present, Jeanette Taylor (p/z secretary) is absent. 

Visitors: Brock Jackson and Dylan Mincks


[bookmark: _Hlk29388682]Action Items:

Michelle calls for a motion to approve the minutes for Dec. 5, 2024.  Barbara motions to approve Dec. 5, 2024, minutes. Derek seconded the motion to approve Dec. 5, 2024, minutes. All others vote in favor. Motion carries.

Dylan Mincks was at the meeting to ask a question regarding his business Minky Precision. Minky Precision is a bullet manufacturing company. They have been approved with the ATF for a Type 10 license so that they can build armor-piercing ammunition. He does have a type 1 FFL as well for buying and selling general projectile parts. He is not going to be a retail store. When he was approved for his business license it was to manufacture the bullet casings. Now he would like to develop a line of ammunition that law enforcement, local law enforcement can use as an armor piercer for somebody that’s wearing level four body armor that’s designed to stop a 30 ot 6 armor piercer. He is trying to develop one that a 308 will defeat.
His question for the city would we allow him to build ammunition according to the ATF in the residential area keeping it under 50lbs of powder? According to the ATF in the residential area he can’t have more than 50 lbs. of powder and manufacturing the armor-piercing ammunition for law enforcement and government use. He asked if the council would think about it and put him on the agenda for next month. 

Business Items:

Since there have been so many P&Z members leaving and we are gaining several more, Michelle thought it would be a good idea to have this meeting be a training meeting with questions and discussions.  Brock Jackson from six county was here to help answer any questions that were brought up. Michelle had a video from UTAH LAND USE to watch that was very informative. 



Information Items:

No other information was discussed.

Michelle asked for everyone to be thinking about who we should have as our new chairman and co-chairman. We will take a vote at our March meeting. 

Michelle called for a motion to adjourn. Derek makes a motion to adjourn, Barbara seconded it. All others vote in favor. Motion carries. 

Meeting Adjourned.
